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NOTICE OF CHANGE IN ADMITTED PREMUIM TAX QUARTERLY PREPAYMENT REQUIREMENTS 

DATE:
December 15, 2014     

TO:

All Licensed Insurance Companies and Other Interested Persons

SUBJECT:
AB 2734- Insurance Committee Omnibus Bill

Changes to Admitted Premium Tax Quarterly Prepayment Requirements and Commissioner’s Authority to Relieve

This notice supercedes 2013 Tax Return Information notice dated January 13, 2014.
Please be informed that under AB 2734 approved by the Governor and filed with the Secretary of State September 16, 2014, raises from $5,000 to $20,000 the annual tax threshold that triggers an obligation on the part of insurers transacting insurance in this state to make quarterly prepayments of the annual tax effective January 1, 2015 calendar year.
Pursuant to AB 2734 as enrolled, effective January 1, 2015 Section 12251 (b) of the Revenue and Taxation Code, was amended to read:
12251. Each calendar year, insurers transacting insurance in this state and whose annual tax for the preceding calendar year was twenty thousand dollars ($20,000) or more shall make prepayments of the annual tax for the current calendar year imposed by Section 28 of Article XIII of the California Constitution and this part, provided that prepayments shall not be made with respect to the tax on ocean marine insurance underwriting profit or any retaliatory tax.
Further, effective January 1, 2015 Section 12260 (b) of the Revenue and Taxation Code, was amended to read:

12260. Notwithstanding any other provision of this article, the commissioner may relieve an insurer of its obligation to make prepayments if the insurer establishes to the satisfaction of the commissioner that either the insurer has ceased to transact insurance in this state, or the insurer’s annual tax for the current year will be less than twenty thousand dollars ($20,000).

Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact the Premium Tax Audit Bureau by e-mail: Premiumtaxaudit@insurance.ca.gov.

